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Town Council Meetings 
 

 

Council Meeting for the month of December will be held at 7:00 pm on  

Monday, December 17th, 2018 in the Town Office at 78 Main Street.  

Lashburn Town Council: Mayor: Steven Turnbull Councillors: Shannon Bryce, Laura Bowman, 

 Alison Cheesman, Danelle Covey, Zach Halwachs and Kevin McNay. 

 

 If anyone has any Block Parent Program Signs in their possession, 

please return them to the Lashburn Town Office. This program 

hasn’t been in effect for many years in Lashburn. 

The National Block Parent Program is closing its doors after 50 

years and has asked us to collect any remaining signs. 

 

 
 

 

 

Town of Lashburn 

                   

                                                       

 

The Town of Lashburn would 

like to remind all residents 

that all houses in the Town of 

Lashburn must have house 

numbers affixed to them so 

that the numbers can be 

easily seen from the street. 

This will assist emergency 

vehicles and town personnel 

in responding to residences.  

Thank you 



 

 

 

   

 

 
 

 

 

  
 

   

     

       

    

 

   

   

 

 

  

     

   

  

 

  

  

  

  

     

   

 

  

 

Lashburn Hotel & Liquor Vendor 

Remember you can get your permit and spirits 

for any occasion IE: Weddings, anniversaries, 

etc… at the Lashburn Hotel. 

Phone Don at 285-3303 
 

Janelle Churn 

Registered Massage Therapist 

Relaxation and Therapeutic Massage 

Monday-Friday  

Appointments between 8:00am - 5:00pm 

By appointment only 

Call or text 780-205-5477 for appointments 

 
Fragrance & Paraben Free Organic Ingredients 

Alcohol Free Results Last 7-10 Days 

Flawless Rich Brown Colour Custom Blended 

Hypoallergenic 20 Minute Appointment 

▪ Rayanne Pynten ▪ 306-307-4231 ▪ rayanne@organictan.ca ▪ www.organictan.ca ▪ 
 
 

Minute with the Mayor            November 
 

Winter is definitely here and the busy Christmas season is just around the corner.  

 

Just a reminder with winter comes snow removal. We ask you remove your garbage bins as quick as 

possible as they are difficult to plow around. Remember that snow removal happens in a timely fashion 

with designated routes cleared first. We do our best to remove snow as fast as possible. We also ask 

when you are clearing your property you do not pile snow on town property or push it out onto the 

street. Council thanks you in advance for assisting us with snow removal guidelines.  

 

The boards of the outdoor rink are almost all installed and we hope that the flooding of the ice will be 

begin in the next few days or weeks. We have also placed a shed beside the rink for people to use to put 

on skates. Please look after the shed as it will be a nice benefit for those using the outdoor facility.  

 

The Town will be judging lights again this year. The date for the judging has been set for Sunday, 

December 16th. So please remember to turn on your lights!  

 

I would like to thank the Lashburn Royal Canadian Legion for organizing and conducting the Lashburn 

and Area Remembrance Day Service on November 11th. They do a great job each year! As a 

community, we should continue to show our respect and remembrance for those who paid the ultimate 

price for our freedom is an important gesture.  

 

On Thursday, November 21st I will attend Lloydminster Community Futures Board meeting. As Mayor 

the Community Futures Board is one of the committees I serve on. Community Futures Lloydminster 

and Region has operated over 30 years. It is designed to help people turn business ideas into reality in 

rural Alberta and Saskatchewan. The small business specialists connect you with the skills, financing 

and resources you need to succeed. If you would like more information please either contact me directly 

or the Community Futures Office in Lloydminster at 780-875-5458.  

 

I continue using the Mayor of Lashburn Facebook page to discuss and inform residents about various 

aspects of the Town. The page is simply titled Mayor of Lashburn Steven Turnbull. I will regularly 

update the material and keep people informed about what is happening on Council. If you would like to 

use the page to ask questions please don’t hesitate to do so. The questions can be asked privately and I 

will respond as quick as possible.  

 

 

Well that is about all for this month. If you have any questions please do not hesitate to email me at 

steven_turnbull@hotmail.ca and I will address the issues in the next Minute with the Mayor. 
 

Thank you 

Steven Turnbull 

Mayor 

 
 

 

 

CHILD CARE 
 

Jackie Purdy has 1 opening for child care 

ages 5 and under starting 

 November 1, 2018 

For more information call 306-285-7569. 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

Also located at Jaz-eez: 

The Tea Cozy and Tanning Bed inquire within. 

mailto:rayanne@organictan.ca
http://www.organictan.ca/


The Lashburn Skating Club is celebrating is 65th 

year.  We are looking for former skaters that 

would like to help out planning a celebration or 

that have memorabilia or pictures we could use. 

Please contact the skating club at 

lashburnskatingclub@gmail.com 

or call Amanda 306-821-1642. 

The Town now has the option for people to 

receive their Utility Bills, Tax Notices and 

Assessment Notices thru e-mail. To sign up 

for this service there is a form that has to be 

filled out. Please stop by the Town Office to 

pick one up, call 306-285-3533 for one to be 

mailed to you or email 

townoflashburn.carmen@sasktel.net to have 

a copy emailed to you. 

ZUMBA Classes coming soon to 

 FITNESS NOW!   

Watch for details. 

 

THANK YOU! 

Just a quick thank you to the residents of 

Lashburn and surrounding area for 

supporting the Annual Christmas Market. It 

was a great success and planning for next 

year is already underway! 

Communities in Bloom 
 

CIB continues to work hard at beautifying the community. The removal of weeds is a 

constant issue. Next year we will be spraying the wagon wheel to control the weeds in the 

pathway area. Overall, it was a successful season for CIB with all the flowerbeds looking 

good.  

This year CIB continued with the yard work competition. We had several entries to the 

contest. This year we have selected ANNIE and LORNE SCRAMSTAD as the winners. 

They have won a $50.00 gift card from a place of their choice. Congratulations to Annie 

and Lorne. Also thank you for everyone who submitted pictures for the competition. 

This year CIB struggled with volunteer help. In order for the committee to be successful, 

we need some more volunteers to help prepare and plant the flowerbeds. A few people to 

help weed during the summer would help keep the flowerbeds looking good during the 

summer. If you would like to get involved, please contact Steven Turnbull. 

There will be an organization meeting in the spring for CIB.  

So watch for an announcement. 

         

  

    

  

    

 
   

   
  

 

 

 
    

 

  

         

 

 
 

  

  

  

  

  

  

  

  

 

  

 

 

  
 

    

  

  

 
  

 

     

 

 

   

 

Tighnduin News 
 

Have a happy winter 
 

Welcome: to Joe and to DJ 
 

Gentle Yoga:  

Monday’s - at 10:00 am 

November 9th & 26th 

December 3rd, 10th &17th 
 

Games Nite:  

Tuesday’s - at 7:00 pm 

November 20th & 27th  

December 4th & 11th  
 

Coffee Morning:  

Wednesday, November 21st    

at 9:30am Everyone Welcome 
 

Wellness Clinic:  

Thursday, December 6th at 9:00 am 
 

Bingo:  

Friday’s – at 7:30 pm 

November 16th – the Library Board  

November 30th – the Mohrbutter Family 

December 14th – Synergy Credit Union 

Sincerely Thanks to the Kinettes and 

Rebekka’s for recent bingos. 
 

Music and other fun:  

December 7th – 1:00 pm Kindergarten 

class does Christmas songs and skits  

December 11th – Life skills students visit 

December 14th – 2:00 pm Baptist Choir 

sings Christmas 

 

Birthday Greetings to: 

Dan 

 

“Man is harder than rock and more 

fragile than an egg” 
 

If you are still interested in making a 

donation to the Donor’s Choice, 

 forms are available from  

Margaret Hemsley 306-285-4157 or Holly 

Wheler 306-319-9147 & the Credit Union. 

Cheques must be made out to Lashburn 

District Combined Appeal Donor’s Choice.  

mailto:townoflashburn.carmen@sasktel.net


 

All Saints’ Church 
 

Sunday Worship 9:30am 

Tuesday’s - Morning Prayer & Bible Study 

9:00am  
 

Please contact Jessie at 306 285-3228 (office),  

306 307-5256 (text message), 

epeijie@gmail.com. 
 

Library News 
 

Monday                  Closed 

Tuesday                9:00 - Noon 

Wednesday            6:30 – 9:30 pm 

Thursday 1:30 – 4:30 pm 

Book Club at 7:00 pm on the 

2nd Wednesday of the month 

Friday             10:00 am – 3:00 pm 

Preschool Story time Friday’s 1:00 pm 
 

“Like” Lashburn Library Facebook page to keep 

up with new books and programming at the 

Library 

Lashburn Legion #73 
 

The Lashburn Legion wants to think the community and surrounding area for your support of our 

Remembrance Poppy Campaign. We are thankful for everyone that bought a wreath and a poppy. All 

money raised in Lashburn stays in Lashburn. This year we were able to present 3 bursaries to students that 

are now in college. This is your poppy fund at work. 

 

Thank you to JH Moore and the Lashburn High School for inviting the Legion to witness their 

Remembrance Ceremony. We can be very proud of our young people in the community. 

 

Thanks to the Museum Board for all their hard work to bring together an amazing Veterans Gallery. We 

hope that many took advantage to tour the Gallery on November 11. 

 

Thanks to our Ladies Legion Auxiliary. Although this group no longer exists these ladies are still there to 

help us with lunch and setting up/taking down the Hall for the service. We so appreciate them. 

 

To everyone who helped with our service…THANK YOU. We are especially grateful to the young people 

of our community who year after year step forward to help the Legion. 

 

A special thanks to the All Saints Anglican Church and Winston Chappell for ringing the bell 100 times to 

acknowledge the end for WW1. 

 

I can’t possible name names of everyone that helped but please know that the Lashburn Legion thanks you 

for your help and dedication towards our veterans. 

 

LEST WE FORGET 

 

 

  

  

 

 

  

  

 

  

 

 

  

                                                                                                                                                
 

                                                       
 
  

  

  

 

 

 

  

 

   

  
       

 

  

  

 

                                                                                                                                                       

 

 

  

 

 

                       

 

 

Senior Housing Available 

Tighnduin Home/ Lashburn Housing 

Authority 
 

*Applications available at  

Lashburn Town Office or any Sask. 

Housing Authority. 

Guidelines as per Sask. Housing Corp. 
 

>>>All Senior applications welcome<<< 
 

Questions can be directed to 
Tera Spencer, mngr    

*Ph. 306-215-7140 

*Email- managerlashburn@sasktel.net 

 

 

Free Dog/Cat Registration 

 

Come down to the Town Office to renew 

your dog/cat registration.  

For your pet’s 2018 free ride home. 
  

If you have not previously registered 

your pet you can come to the office to do 

so, please bring a current picture. 

 

Please Note: Dog/Cat Registrations 

 DO NOT carry over from year to year, 

you must come in and sign each year.  

Registration gives your dog/cat one free 

ride home during the calendar year! 

Nails by Candice 

Tuesday – Thursday  

Day & Evening Appointments 

For Gel Nails 306-821-1449 

 

Do you sit and look at your tired coffee tables, 

end tables, night tables, or just want to add a 

hallway table or a bench seat at the end of 

your bed?  

Contact us and let’s chat!!!  

Located in Lashburn.  

306-821-2250 or check us out on FB 

http://www.facebook.com/kghBBB 

Lashburn Centennial Museum  

96 Main Street  

P.O. Box 275, Lashburn SK, S0M 1H0  
 

Facebook: https://www.facebook.com/Lashburn-Centennial-

Museum-247827855409220/  
 

For Appointments contact 

 Kathy 306-285-7288,  

Murray 306-821-7590  

or the Town Office  

306-285-3533 

If you are aware of any street lights that are out in the 

Town of Lashburn, Please report them to: 
 

 
 

In Saskatchewan call: 310-2220, Out of province call:  

1-888-355-5589 or on the SaskPower website 

http://www.saskpower.com/ 

 

 

 

Please remove waste & organics carts from 

the street as soon as possible after pick up.  

This will ensure the grading of streets can 

proceed effectively.  

The Town will not be responsible for grading 

around carts. 

mailto:epeijie@gmail.com

